SHEDDING A LITTLE LIGHT ON THINGS is Robert Turnbull of Norval as he has his headlamps checked for the proper vertical and horizontal placement. Mr. Turnbull was one of the many area residents who went through the automobile safety inspection set

up by crews from the ministry of transportation and communications in the Market Centre last week. Good news for motorists who were a little nervous while the MTC was in town; they're gone now!

No change at pool

A suggestion by the stated Mr. Collison. Georgetown Lions Club to change the tote system at the Georgetown outdoor pool to a coin locker setup was turned down at the general administration committee meeting meeting Monday.

Doug Collison, recreation director of Halton Hills explained to the committee that it would cost approximately \$7,500 for the installation of the lockers. "It seems like a large capital cost but it would reduce the staff cost because when the pool is being used checkers would not have to be paid,"

No sight : of site test

Was there a soil test or wasn't there? After a onemonth search through Georgetown's dusty back files it seems that, contrary to some of the older Georgetown councillors' opinions, there hasn't been a soil test of the vacant area adjacent to the Georgetown Volunteer Ambulance Service's James Street building.

If there was a soil test the results are nowhere to be found now.

That area is the proposed alte for an addition to the GVAS building. A test of the awampy area must be carried out before any further steps are taken towards the designing of the addition.

When the soil was first mentioned some councillors from Georgetown had recalled that a site test had been carried out previously but a search through the records by town engineer Peter Morris proved fruitless. The town engineer is now proceeding with new tests.

Raylawn paving

Tenders have been accepted for reconstruction and paving work on Raylawn Crescent. Council last Wednesday night approved a resolution accapting a \$97,757.63 lender for the work which was submitted by Graham Brothers Construction of Brampton.



877-4947

He further explained that, because the outdoor pool is only open for three months every year it would take about 12 years to pay for the cost of the lockers. This would be with a ten-cent charge for the use of the lockers.

The system which the Georgetown Indoor Pool is now using is 25 cents for admission and an extra 10 cents if a locker is wanted.

Councillor Dick Howitt, chairman of the administration committee, suggested charging 10 cents for using the present tote system instead of installing lockers. However, Councillor Howitt's proposal was outvoted by the committee.

The old system at the Georgetown outdoor pool, in

mission charge but no tote charge, will remain for another year.

which there is a 25-cent ad-

damage to the Clarke vehicle. A collision on Ewing Street damaged the vehicles of

> Any woman interested in **Barbershop Singing**

The Over Tones Of Harmony Inc.

The Over Tones of Harmony Inc., are Interested In you: We meet in Guelph each Monday evening at 8:00 in the Recreation Centre (next to the Student Nurses. Quarters). Our friendly atmosphere and, excellent direction by Dave Litwiller, make for a fun evening. Please call Allison Willmot, 16 Norman Dr., Halton Hills (Acton) at 853-3673 for further information.

Sid Silver Goes Shopping!

From a very prominent Canadian manufacturer he has purchased 276 pairs of men's high quality, machine washable

OUTING SHORTS

These are made of fine grade knitted polyester in the latest summer shades and patterns. You will appreciate the superior workmanship and comfortable fit. You may find these at good stores everywhere at \$15.00 and \$16.00. Our special purchase makes it possible for us to offer them at one money-saving price:-

"In downtown Georgetown since 1929"

WE ARE NOW OPEN THURS. & FRI. NIGHTS UNTIL 8.30 P.M.

Houses, schools, cars all fall victim

Police fight local rash of break-ins

Two men from Toronto have Transmission on Guelph St.,

Moore Park plaza, Larry's Blvd. all reported to police that Delicatessen in Moore Park attempts of break and entry and the Texaco station in had been made on their Moore Park all reported to police that two gentlemen attempted fraud.

There have been a series of break and entries in

the town can do.

to the cars involved.

Leo Coffey of 135 Raylawn and Peter Clarke collided in the parking lot of Georgetown

District High School doing \$30

Halton Hills may add its voice to a call by

Sudbury that motor assisted bicycles be

banned from public highways and streets.

However supporting Sudbury is about all that

Pritchard reported to the personnel and

finance committee Monday night that the

town cannot legally take any steps at all to

control the use of "mopeds" in Haiton Hills.

from the chairman of the committee Harry

Levy four weeks ago that stricter controls

over the operation of the vehicles be in-

troduced. At present a 14-year-old can drive

His report was triggered by a suggestion

The town's clerk-administrator Doug

been charged on three cases of Clay Equipment on Sinclair fraud after three businesses in Ave., Brockton Electric. Georgetown reported to police Joseph Gibbons School, that two men tried to short- Carmen's Colffure on Delrex Blvd. and homes on Moun-The Fruit Market In the tainview Road and Delrex

Support "moped" ban

Week's bumps and grinds

nesday did over \$100 damage coise Nowlan. The Nowlan damages.

Two collisions last Wed- Clarence Corbett and Fran- vehicle suffered \$75 in

premises.

should remember to lock their bicycles and safely store all bikes when not in use. Approximately \$200 worth of

Not your ordinary rug

It seems that a number of a display of artistic works this bicycles are still being stolen Friday, May 30. The annual In the Georgetown area. showing will be held in the Altogether there were six Knox Presbyterlan Church Georgetown over the past bikes stolen over the past hall from 1.00 p.m. until 9.00 week. This week, Master week. All vehicle owners. p.m.

materials was stolen from a

The Georgetown Rug Hooking Guild will be holding

one of the vehicles on any street or highway

without insurance licence, or safety helmet.

provincial Highway Safety Act the town, Mr.

anything at all in controlling them.

Pritchard reported is totally unable to do

against the unlimited use of the vehicles on

public thoroughfares and has precented a

resolution to the province asking for controls.

The province has yet to act on that request.

committee will be presenting Sudbury's

resolution to council next week. If council

should support the resolution it will then be

torwarded to Queen's Park.

The town's personnel and finance

Because the vehicles are governed by the

Sudbury has taken a similar stand

car while parked at Gage theft of 20 pieces of thick Stationery on Todd Road.

The caretaker of the Halton County Board of Education reported to police that two glass lamp covers at Park Public School on Hyde Rd. were broken.

A homeowner on Eden Place Dr., in Georgetown. reported to police a curious noise being made in the area of the public walkway between Mountainview Rd. South and Irwin Cres. An Investigation revealed that two male juveniles had damaged the fence along the walkway.

Marywood Meadows Developments reported the

plywood from lot No. 10 in the development. The approximate value is \$200. A women from Gower Rd. reported that \$60 was stolen from her purse which had been

> A homeowner on Mountainview Rd. south reported that two multi-colored beach towels were stolen from the clothesline in his back yard. Georgetown Pools at 247

left in her car opposite Gairey

Guelph St. reported that someone had syphoned approximately 300 gallons of gas from the company's gas tank,

A dune-buggy which was parked at Al Jarvis's body shop on 142 Mill St. was stolen and later found parked behind the Canadian Legion on Mill,

It seems that people will never learn. This past week there have been three charges. laid for impaired driving and 11 charges under the liquor control act.



BLOOD DONOR CLINIC

OPEN FROM 1:30 TO 8:45 P.M.

Monday, June 2 HOLY CROSS

CHURCH AUDITORIUM Maple Avenue East

HEALTHY persons, ages 18 to 65, 17 year old BOY5 (with written parental consent) who have not donated for 3 months, are needed. NEW donors register at clinic. AVOID evening waiting periods, attend clinic between 3:00 and 5:30 in the afternoon and 8:00 to 8:45 in evening. TRAN-SPORTATION and BABYSITTING at the clinic available to DONORS. If a ride is needed phone Mrs. Erica Thompson 877-9866. On clinic day phone 877-3962 or

Please make a note of CLINIC DAY JUNE 2nd, on your calendar!

The Carpet Barn

. CARPET - ALL BRANDS

. CERAMIC TILES - FLOOR & WALL

. VINYL FLOORS- NO WAX · WALLPAPER

KITCHEN CUPBOARDS

INSTALLATIONS ON CARPET

For free measurement & quotations call

VINYL & CERAMICS

26 GUELPH ST., GEORGETOWN See Al, Jeff or Tom

877-9896 - 877-1666

Your Old Furniture Is JUST LIKE CASH R. G. GOUGEON'S . . .

\$100. For Your Old DINING ROOM

SUITE

For rour Old 3 piece BEDROOM. SUITE

\$100. For Your Old 2 piece LIVING ROOM SUITE

You Won't Find **Better Deals** Than This Anywhere

race

³50. For Your Old 5 piece DINETTE

SET

^{\$}15. For Your Old COFFEE, END LAMP **TABLE**

\$10. For Your Old MIRRORS, LAMPS **PICTURES**

For Your Old Occasional Chair on any ROCKER or RELAXER

^{\$}10. for Your Old MATTRESS or SPRING on any **BOX SPRING MATTRESS**

FREE **DELIVERY Easy Payment** Terms



robert Gougeon Household Furnishing

95 Main St. S. — Georgetown — 877-2522